
BOARD OF ASSESSORS MEETING 
JULY 2, 2013 

 
PRESENT:  Jeanne Cunningham, Chairman, George Slyman, Jim Coffey 
 
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. at the Town Office. 
 
The Board approved an A-9 application from W. Curtiss Priest for lot 11/131A, 72 Academy Road.  An 
abatement for first issue 2014 taxes will be prepared. 
 
The Board reviewed an e-mail from Steve Hardy, Green Mountain Forestry, regarding the timber cut 
done on lot 12/64 for Pamela Veague-Krauss.  Mr. Hardy grieved the tax assessed on the tax and 
provided information on the cut.  Upon review, the Board agreed to reduce the tax from $5,602.90 to 
$4,134.39.  An abatement will be prepared. 
 
A merger of lots 9/88 and 13/1 for the Apostolic Lutheran Church has been completed.  The Board 
agreed to abate the first issue 2014 taxes. 
 
A veteran's tax credit application for Roger Hall, 247 Page Hill Road, was denied for failure to serve 
during a qualifying period. 
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